                                         GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING

                                       General Membership Meeting

                                                            November 8, 2016

General Membership Meeting
The meeting was called to order by President Otis Smith at 6 pm. There were 8 Board Members/Directors and 3 general members present. President Otis Smith asked for an approval of the October meeting minutes if there were no corrections.  Secretary Katie Brass said that the word “lease should be changed to leash.  So moved.  A motion was made by Vice President Jerry

Stroh and seconded by Youth Director Tiger McNeil to approve the minutes. 

All voted for the approval. 
Old Business
President Otis Smith thanked Range Safety Officer Greek Stroh, Vice President Jerry Stroh and Youth Director Tiger McNeil for their time in laying and buring the wire for the electric gate.  Vice President Jerry Stroh was also thanked for getting the wire donated.  President Otis Smith said that Shoshone Rec Board and Park County Rec Board approved the funds 1/3 each for the electric gate to be completed by early June. President Otis Smith asked that all venue forms be handed in.  Secretary Katie Brass said that she was missing Skeet and Blackpowder forms. 
New Business
Presient Otis Smith stated that the Complex is a 501 C4 not 501 C3 and asked that this be amended to the by-laws now and finalized by the members present at next years election.

All approved.  Presient Otis Smith asked that Director John Burns be removed from the board as he does not attend meetings.  All approved. President Otis Smith asked that Jim Kindt be placed on the board as a Director in John Burns place.  Chief Range Office Greek Stroh made a motion to remove John Burns with Treasurer Mike Schnell seconding the motion.  No discussion was had and all voted for the removal.  Youth Director Tiger McNeil made a motion to accept Jim Kindt to the board as a Director with Treasurer Mike Schnell seconding the motion.  All voted for the change. Director Ray Halprin made a suggestion to put a wind gage at the rifle range. We do not have internet so that was tabled. Secretary Katie Brass

suggested that the public hours be changed to reflex the times the gate is open

for shotgun venues. All voted for but was tabled until Skeet Director Marty Romero was contacted regarding Skeet hours.
Venue Managers Reports
none

Tresurers report – none, Secretary report – none, Vice President report – Vice President Jerry Stroh asked that Acker Electric be contacted to finish the wiring for the gate.

A motion was made by Treasurer Mike Schnell and seconded by Vice President Jerry Stroh to adjourn. So moved Adjourned at 6:20 pm.

Respectfully Submitted

Otis E. Smith – President                              Katie Brass - Secretary
